MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

HORIZON REGIONAL M.U.D.

A regular  meeting of the Board of Directors of the Horizon Regional M.U.D. was held on Thursday March 24, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. 14100 Horizon Blvd, Horizon City, Texas, pursuant to notice given in accordance with the law.
The roll was called of the members of the board, to-wit:
	Benny Davis
	-
	President                   

	Bonnie Moorhouse
	-
	Vice President 

	Bob Jarvis
	-
	Secretary             

	Florence K. Thomas 
	-
	Treasurer

	Dean Hulsey 
	-
	Assistant Secretary   


	
	
	


Director B. Davis called the meeting to order.  A quorum was established.  Also attending the meeting were the District’s consultants: Severn Trent Services.   Account Manager Charlie McGinnis, Administrative Assistant Elvia Munoz, TRE & Associates, Inc. Linda Troncoso.   The Pledge of Allegiance was said with audience participation.
4. RECEIVE CITIZEN COMMUNICATIONS.
No citizen communications.   
5. CONSENT AGENDA.
A:
Consider and Take Action to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting held on February 25, 2016 and Special Meeting held on March 17, 2016.
B:
Consider and Take Action to Approve the Payment of Bills and Invoices for Operations and Construction:  and to Approve the Transfer of Funds.
C:
Consider and Take Action to approve the Financial Statement for the Month Ending February 29, 2016.      
6. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION ON MANAGEMENT REPORT RELATING TO MANAGEMENT AND OPERATIONAL ACTIVITIES OF THE DISTRICT.  
Mr. McGinnis explains the net water connections.  Total active, inactive, for the month of February 2016 are: 10,235.  Averaging connections per last (3) months= 4
Mr. McGinnis continues with well pumping report:  Total gallons pumped for February 2016 were 124,727,758.  Wheeler well field capacity is at 29.97% and Desert Well field is at 35.77% Waste water system reports total for the month of February 2016 is 7476 and year to date net change (6 month) is 330 averaging connections per last 3 months = 6
Influent received in February 2016 was 52,708,000
Effluent delivery total was 50,599,700 well water spray field is 10,075,000.   

GLO 23,353,000 and SPUR 21,755,400 

Total plant capacity:  3.0 MGD  

Percentage of capacity:  58.2%
Mr. McGinnis reported that radio read meters are still getting replaced weekly, and several new accounts are being created for all those accounts that were vacant with usage.  Mr. McGinnis concluded that approval was needed to send $2,422.14 to collections and $7.43 for write offs.  
Motion was made by Director K. Thomas and seconded by Director B. Jarvis to approve Management Report and to send $2,422.14 to collections and $7.43 for write offs.
Vote was unanimous to approve.  
7. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION ON ENGINEERING REPORT RELATING TO CONSTRUCTION AND ENGINEERING ACTIVITIES OF THE DISTRICT.       
Engineer Ms. Troncoso explains CISD High School will be making an addition to the school.  On Spray Field No. 1 Lift Station and Force Main Improvements Mr. Petrov will update and explain on a later item #15.  Ms. Troncoso advised a meeting was held on Tuesday March 22, 2016 at 11:00 a.m. at Horizon Regional MUD office.  The following was discussed in the meeting:
1. Ms. Denman will email TRE and ask for additional explanation of $59k back              charge from change order #2. 
2. Ms. Denman will email response outlining the additional work efforts                          required to assemble and install pipe supports based upon material delivery               timing.  

3. For change order #2 HRMUD has agreed not to back charge Bob Johnson &              Associates for the cost associated with $8,933.20 for the supply of anchor                    bolts.  
4. Bob Johnson & Associates has agreed to the back change of the remaining                  $96,402.28 associated with change order #2, which will be deducted from the              payable amount to Bob Johnson & Associates.  

5. Mr. Snow has agreed to review filter vessel PRV’S and follow up as                             appropriate with RM Wright and TRE regarding pending equipment. 
6. Mr. Snow has requested to add thrust restraint fittings to the work                              performed with CO #3.  Bob Johnson & Associates will send the cut sheets,                 catalogue and calculations for the thrust restraints and will supply the                         restraint fittings.  TRE will specify the anchor bolts for the fittings and the                 District will provide them to RM Wright will not charge additional labor for              the thrust restraint installation. 

7. Bob Johnson and Associates has agreed to work effort and pricing totaling                 $80,571.04 for work associated with CO#3 which will be issued to RM                         Wright as a change order and deducted from the payable amount to Bob                    Johnson & Associates.  

  
8.
Work required for RM Wright’s scope related to CO#3 and the additional                               work requested by the District for the pressure relief valve and pond waste                              line will require 5 weeks to perform.  Start-up and programming are                                        scheduled to occur on the week of May 2, 2016.

9.
Bob Johnson and Associates will coordinate with Gilbert for SCADA                                programming in the interim in order to prepare for May 2nd start up.  If                           additional costs are associated with the alarm for the flow meter after the back-              wash pump, Bob Johnson & Associates will notify TRE & HRMUD. 

10.
Bob Johnson & Associates will provide a draft of standard warranty language                 for review prior to start-up.
Ms. Troncoso concluded meeting was very productive.  
8. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION ON, MANAGEMENT REPORT RELATING TO MANAGEMENT AND OPERATIONAL ACTIVITIES OF SPRAY FIELD NO 1.        

Mr. Delgadillo reported that greens are doing great.  Mr. Delgadillo advised he has a green mower machine that has not been used and is having to pay $13,000.00.  Mr. Delgadillo explained that warranty is about to finish.  Mr. Delgadillo claims he is trying to send it back to the company although company would like a mower that is not electrical.  Parts for an electrical mower are expensive.  Director D. Hulsey advised Mr. Delgadillo to call Jacksonco Supply LLC and check to see for how much they would take it.  Mr. Delgadillo advised Board Members he will call Jacksonco Supply LLC and will report on next meeting.        
9. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION IF NECESSARY, RELATING TO THE LEASE WITH MOONLIGHT P&Q, LLC.           
Daniel Garza Moonlight P&Q Manager, reported that on Easter Sunday the restaurant would be providing an Easter brunch, and if  successful brunch would be every Sunday going forward.  Mr. Garza also asked if Mr. Delgadillo and his employees be advised to please close the garage door from down stairs when not being used.  Boiler turns off when garage door is open.  On status of swimming pool, Mr. Garza advised renovation of swimming pool would be getting started soon.  Swimming pool will now be 5ft. and a handicap ramp would be added.
10. BOARD’S REVIEW AND AUTHORIZATION OF ADDITIONAL SIGNATORIES FOR SUBMISSION OF THE DISCHARGE MONITORING REPORT TO THE TCEQ.            
Mr. McGinnis explained that TCEQ currently only has one person designated to sign off on the DMR for submission.  TCEQ is requesting the following individuals to be added as signatories.  Roy Aristizabal, Manager Operational Excellence, David Walker, Branch Manager Brookshire, Leroy Mensik, Branch Manager North East, Mark Yentzen, Branch Manager Westmoor.          
Motion was made by Director K. Thomas and seconded by Director D. Hulsey to authorize designation for signatories.  

Vote was unanimous to approve.
11. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION ON REPAIRS FOR DUANESBURG LIFT STATION.                  
Mr. McGinnis reported that he tried getting 3 prices for repairs on Duanesburg Lift Station.  Only one quote from Clowe & Cowan of El Paso was received, others never responded.  

Motion was made by Director B. Jarvis and seconded by Director K. Thomas to approve Clowe & Cowan of El Paso to repair Duanesburg Lift Station.  `  
Vote was unanimous to approve.  

12. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION TO CONSENT TO ENCROACHMENT FOR PROPERTY LOCATED AT 357 VIA CUMBRE LINDA.        

Ms. Troncoso explained that in the Horizon Hills subdivision, a corner lot home is for sale, and consent to encroachment is required.  
Motion was made by Director B. Jarvis and seconded by Director K. Thomas to approve encroachment for 357 Via Cumbre Linda Cir.   
Vote was unanimous to approve.   
13. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION ON ACCEPTANCE OF UTILITIES FOR OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE OF HORIZON CITY UNIT 52.           

Motion was made by Director B. Jarvis and seconded by Director K. Thomas on acceptance of Horizon City Unit 52.

Vote was unanimous to approve.    
14. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION ON REIMBURSEMENT AGREEMENT FOR HORIZON CITY UNIT 52 WITH CLINT SCHAAR.   

Motion was made Director B. Jarvis and seconded by Director D. Hulsey to approve reimbursement agreement for Horizon City Unit 52 with Clint Schaar with added new charges.  

Vote was unanimous to approve.       

15. DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION CONCERNING THE CONSTRUCTION CONTRACTS BETWEEN THE DISTRICT AND CUBIC WATER, LLC.  
Mr. Petrov advised case is still on demand letter stage and awaiting on response.  

16. CONSIDER AND TAKE ACTION ON CHANGE ORDER FOR RM WRIGHT CONSTRUCTION FOR RO PRE FILTER IMPROVEMENTS.      

Mrs. Troncoso explains that RM Wright agreed on back changes for the following items:

1. Reflect the costs associated with the increase of the 14-inch pump suction line              to accommodate field conditions.  

2. Reflects the costs associated with the rerouting of bag filter discharge piping              to accommodate field conditions.  

3. Reflects the costs associated with the installation of ARV’S to accommodate               field conditions 

4. To accommodate field conditions reflects the costs associated with the                           installation of five steel tees, two 90-degree fittings and thrust restraints.  
5. Reflects the costs associated with lowering of the 12-inch flushing line for                    waste of backwash flow.  

6. Reflects the costs associated with installation of pressure relief on the inlet                  line to filters.    
Motions was made by Director. B. Jarvis and seconded by Director K. Thomas to approve change order No. 3 $130,036.94
Vote was unanimous to approve.  

17. EXECUTIVE SESSION PURSUANT TO TEXAS GOVERNMENT CODE, SECTION 551.071.  CONSULTATION WITH DISTRICT’S ATTORNEY CONCERNING POTENTIAL LITIGATION, AND SECTION 551.072, DELIBERATIONS CONCERNING REAL PROPERTY.  

Mr. Petrov advised no need for executive session.  

18. DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION CONCERNING BOB J. JOHNSON & ASSOCIATES INC.  

Director B. Jarvis explains that emails were presented on meeting with Bob J. Johnson & Associates, and line by line was discussed.  Bob J. Johnson was defensive at the beginning, at the end everything went well.  $8,933.20 will be part of change order to RM Wright.  Mr. Petrov advised no need for approval from Board.  The Board can approve the negotiations and record of Board modification.  

Motion was made by Director B. Jarvis and seconded by Director D. Hulsey to approve negotiations with Bob J. Johnson & Associates as presented with TRE in Ms. Troncoso’s report.  

19. REPORTS AND DISCUSSION OF OTHER MATTERS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE BOARD.  
Ms. Quesada form El Paso Disposal brought Operations Manager Mr. Scott Berry.  Mr. Berry advised he receives 2-3 calls per week from customer complaints and they discuss complaints with employees to improve their customer service.  Director B. Jarvis concluded he has not heard anything in regards to City Drainage Project.  
There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was upon motion made by Director B. Jarvis duly made and seconded by Director K. Thomas all in favor and carried, adjourned at 7:07 P.M
READ, APPROVED, AND ADOPTED THIS 28TH DAY OF APRIL 2016.
____________________________

BENNY DAVIS, PRESIDENT  
Board of Directors

Horizon Regional M.U.D.

______________________________

BONNIE MOORHOUSE, VICE PRESIDENT    
Board of Directors

Horizon Regional M.U.D.
EM/CM
